
Audit and Review Report 
For the complete year 2024 
 
 
On March 12, 2025, Terri N, Robin R and myself drove to Treasurer Carol R’s home in 
Youngstown. We reviewed the expense vouchers and donations posted for 2024. We spent 4 
hours trying to find any incorrectly posted expense vouchers, and could find none. 
Congratulations Carol, you’ve done excellent posting. Thank you. 
Respectfully submitted, 
Steve F. 


